East Troy All Sports Booster Club
Meeting Minutes

September 10, 2018

MEETING: Was called to order at 7:00pm by President Ted Zess

PRESENT: Debbie Hodges, Ted Zess, Michael Rajsich, Kim Mikes, Beth Brehm, Kathy Freeman, Marolyn
Komperud, Nancy Zewiske, Jody Heimos, Casey Heimos, Reid Oldenburg, Laurie Biersack, Rosemary
Martin

INTRODUCTIONS: Kim Mikes introduced herself. Kim and her husband Kevin are new lifetime members.
Their daughter is a sophomore. Beth Brehm introduced herself. Beth is a new member and her
daughter is a senior. Laurie Biersack is here tonight representing soccer and she has a son who is a
senior.

NEW MEMBERS: Lifetime Members: Kevin & Kim Mikes, Brad & Alissa Aleckson, Larry Chapman, Robert
& Eileen Suhm, Craig Guyse, Larry & Emily Calcaterra, Jason & Heather Holle, the Rieck Family, and Mary
Wolf. Annual Members: Robert & Jeanmarie Moat, Tom & Anna Scuric, Bob & Nancy Shepherd, and
Beth Brehm.

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Kathy Freeman motioned to accept the report. Ted Zess seconded. All in favor.
Motion carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: The concession income was from the Drum & Bugle competition in August, and
the reimbursement was from the Cheer clinic in June. The concession support included cheer,
Performance Food Service, and $600 to football for startup. The $500 donation was to the Music
Boosters for helping with the Drum & Bugle event. Debbie Hodges motioned to approve the report.
Kathy seconded. Allin favor. Motion carried.

DISBURSEMENTS: There were no requests this month
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Fall concessions: Soccer and volleyball are going well, football is ok for volunteers this week but
still looking for help with future games.

2. Sports programs: The deadline was last week and we are still down 20-25 ads from last year.
The printers need the info by this Friday. Reid Oldenburg will send out an updated list of who
we still need to contact.

3. Indoor concession stand countertop: We are still working on this and it will be tabled until next
month.

4. Salute to Service football game: We will open concessions at 5:30pm that night.

5. Homecoming activities: Reid will update us.



NEW BUSINESS:

1. Because of Mary Wolf’s extra monetary donation, we will make her a Lifetime Member.

2. Because of Larry Chapman’s extra monetary donation, we will make him a Lifetime Member and
he will also have an advertisement in the sports program.

3. We received a thank you letter from Denver Roberts for his scholarship award.

4. Missing items from both indoor and outdoor concession stands was discussed. Reid will take a

look at the master list of who all has keys.
5. We talked about combining the SignUp Genius lists into one master list.

Debbie motioned to adjourn. Casey Heimos seconded.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:37pm.
The next meeting will be on Monday, October 1% at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted, Debbie Hodges



